
DRAFT MINUTES 

Richmond Phase 2 Building Committee 

Thursday, Sept 23, 2021    6:00 pm (on Zoom) 
 

Attendees: Pat Callahan, Kathryn Wilson, Dick Stover, Roger Manzolini, Peter Cohen, Stephanie Beling, Gloria Morse, 

Kristin Smith,  Bob Gniadek, Absent: Mark Gross, Chris May, Nate Steele, Melissa Roller 

Guests: Chris Chamberlain, Neal Pilson, Curtis Edgin, Dan Pallotta, Katherine Keenum, Nanci McConnell, Danielle Fillio 

 

Approval of minutes of August 17, 2021: approved 

 

Status of approvals and review tasks: 

• Conservation Commission: the RFD (Request for Determination) was dismissed at the Tuesday 9/21 Con 

Comm meeting.  The NOI (Notice of Intent) paperwork application should be in by next Wednesday, in 

order to make it onto the agenda for the next Con Comm meeting.  It was noted that the Con Comm 

seems to want to make sure that they aren’t “making any mistakes” in this approval process which is 

much larger than their usual resident project application, so they may be being extra careful.   

Chris shared with us screen shots of the site plan, pointing out the drainage plan which includes a 

surface holding pond which will allow the runoff to be released at a slow rate, following all guidelines. 

This runoff drainage plan, collecting and directing all rainfall from the roof and parking area, is all 

outside of the wetlands buffer zone area, so not under the jurisdiction of the Con Comm.  Mark Stinson, 

at DEP, will review this plan as well.  The Richmond Planning Board will have final approval of this area.  

Con Comm has suggested that they may want someone with more expertise to look at and may suggest 

or “require a peer review” of this storm drainage plan.  Chris pointed out to us that his firm, hired by 

and representing Richmond, has three engineers who have all reviewed this plan.  A peer review by 

another firm would cost thousands of dollars and add at least a month more in the timeline for approval 

and this project to go to bid.  That could delay us from locking in low interest rates for borrowing.   

Pat, Chris and maybe Dan will plan to meet with Ron V. and Shep from Con Comm to show them the 

plan and reassure them about the review process that has already been done on this plan. They hope to 

address any other Con Comm concerns before their next meeting in October. 

• School (fire suppression tank and water well systems) Dan met with the school committee and 

superintendent and they gave him approval to investigate the fire suppression tank capacity and the 

well water system.  After this investigation, the school committee will get the final approval on if we can 

share their systems.  Dan says they were very supportive, giving original plan drawings to us (Pat drove 

them to Curtis last week!).  Curtis has now asked for “shop” drawings of the system.  The school fire 

suppression tank is a 40,000 gallon tank.  We will have to investigate whether the existing diesel pump 

will be sufficient to get the water uphill to the new building or if we will need a new pump.  Sharing the 

tank and water well will save us $150K to 200K!   

• Fire chief approval – Curtis and the Richmond fire chief have not been able to connect by phone with 

missed calls.  Danielle will arrange an in-person meeting at her office for the two to discuss the approval 

needed. 

• Board of Health approval – the septic system approval needed is a technical type of approval (is the 

system large enough, properly sited, etc) and will need to come after the Con Comm approval, in case 

changes need to be made.  At that time, a perc test will need to be done on the proposed septic site.  

Peter Cohen will check to see if Richmond Board of Health has a calendar date deadline in the 

fall/winter that we will have to meet for this perc test as this is pushed back in the calendar by this 

approval process. 



• Board of Selectmen (approval for parking lot), Building Inspector, Road Superintendent, and Richmond 

Planning Board – all need to wait until after final plan after Con Comm approval.   

• State Curb Cut review/approval – District 1 Highway department will need to approve the curb cut 

location on Rt 41 (State Road).  This cannot be done until site plan is finalize (approved by Con Comm). 

But Dan says that this can be done even after we put this project out to bid. 

Schedule update: 

• All approvals have to be done first, but design work is happening concurrently.  Curtis is working on the 

spec book for the bid process.  He showed us some of the documents that are being readied for the bid 

proposal process.  So work is happening while we are waiting for approvals. 

Budget update: 

• The wording update on the warrant article was passed at the special town meeting on Sept 14th.   

• Bob G., Paul L. and Danielle are taking care of funding applications and short-term financing.  

Other topics: 

• Discussion about if we should give OPM advanced consent to “engage a peer review” for the site plan in 

case we are asked to do that by Con Comm.  But noting that the drainage plan is outside of Con Comm’s 

jurisdiction, we don’t believe they will require it.  No vote was taken. 

• Roger notes that townspeople are asking what is happening with the project since it was approved in 

May and June votes and no visible progress is seen on the site.  We had discussed in the past the need 

to inform the public of the project’s progress, maybe with an update every two months or so.  Dan will 

write up an article for the town newsletter, getting some specs from Pat on how/where to send it. 

Meeting adjourned: 7:35 pm 

Next meetings: 

• Wednesday, October 13, 2021 at 5:00 pm – short meeting on Zoom (for a follow-up 

after the Con Comm 10/12 meeting) 

• Tuesday, November 2, 2021 at 6:00 pm – regular meeting (on Zoom) 

 

Minutes submitted by K. Wilson 9/24/21 


